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Dear Mr. Reuss: 
  
On behalf of the members of the Canadian Vehicle Manufacturers’ Association and Global Automakers of 
Canada, we are writing to provide guidance for dealers to assist them with reporting requirements under 
Bill S-211, An Act to enact the Fighting Against Forced Labour and Child Labour in Supply Chains Act.  
  
For dealers that are required to submit a report to the Minister of Public Safety by May 31, 2024, we suggest 
the following language be incorporated.  
  
As a certified dealer, we operate under contracts for sales and service with the Canadian subsidiaries of 
the following Original Equipment Manufacturers (company names). For all vehicles, parts, equipment, and 
service covered by those agreements, we refer you to their submission. 
  
In addition, we recommend that dealers consult with their legal advisors on their reports. Your support in 
disseminating this letter to your members would be greatly appreciated. Please contact us if you require 
any further information.  
  
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Brian Kingston 
President and CEO 
Canadian Vehicle Manufacturers’ Association 

David Adams 
President and CEO 
Global Automakers of Canada 
 

 
 

 


